Mr. Cy Sherman, Sports Editor, The Lincoln Star, Lincoln 1, Nebraska.

Dear Cy

Thanks for your tear sheet as of February 1. I appreciate the statements you make regarding the expose of gambling on basketball.

I am sorry that I did not have a chance to visit with you when I was in Lincoln. We took a good licking, and I am still wondering whether the Mebraska boys thought they were playing that football game ever of last fall. It was the roughest encounter our peer boys have faced this year, but in addition, Nebraska was hotter than the proverbial little station stove.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.